
Town of West Boylston 

Celebrations Committee Minutes 

J McCormick, Chairman 

P. Rotando 

M. Mulryan, Clerk 

All Present 

         January  15, 2015   4:30 PM  

Old Business:   

 

New Business: 

 

Chairman McCormick reviewed  funding for this year's  Memorial Day program. There is enough money 

for this year's program.  However,  two sources of past funds, the fireman's association and the private 

celebrations committee will not be available going forward. 

 

Motion: Chairman McCormick, Second M. Mulryan, Send out a town wide mailing to support the 

Memorial Day program. Talk to Town Administrator prior to the mailing for assistance. Motion passed.  

 

Motion:  Chairman McCormick, Second P Rotando , The Memorial Day program in West Boylston will 

remain a tradition program. Floats, motorcycles, loud horns and sirens etc. are not allowed.  Motion 

Passed. 

 

Parade will start at Duncan Gillis Business on Central St.  Portable rest room will be provided. 

 

The parade will enter Mt Vernon cemetery and proceed to the Grand Army of the Republic Post 28 

Memorial.  

 

We need individuals for the firing squad and the color guard. M Mulryan will assist color guard with 

raising the flag on the town common. 

 

Family members and friends of all veterans can march in place of a veteran. A name tag with the 

veterans name will be worn by the marchers. American Legion Auxiliary will assist with the names. 

The veteran does not have to be from West Boylston. 

 

Flags will be placed at the cemeteries the week before Memorial Day.  

 

M Mulryan will do the middle common flagpole geranium plantings. 

 

Fife and Drum marchers will divert to the sound truck upon entry to Mt Vernon Cemetery. The sound 

truck will have an external microphone to broadcast drum  beat for the marchers. 

 

The Memorial Day Program will be put together by Doug Houte  to reduce cost.  

 

Meeting Adjourned 5:15 PM 

M Mulryan, Clerk 

 



 

 


